

TULLAMARINE LANDFILL Community Consultation Group

COMMUNITY MEETING AGENDA

30th March, 2016 6:00pm for 6:30 – 8:45 pm Hume Global Learning Centre - 1093 Pascoe Vale Road, Broadmeadows

Meeting Purpose:

To provide an update on site rehabilitation.

Invited Attendees

Community: Sam Cetrola, Russell Nilsson, Lolita Gunning, Ovi Clements, Helen van den Berg, Jos van den Berg, Frank Rivoli, Graeme Hodgson, Peter Barbetti, Mick Colaci, Harry van Moorst, Kim Westcombe, Julie Law, Prue Hicks, Cr Helen Patsikatheodoru (Hume City Council)

EPA Victoria (EPA): Jeremy Settle (Senior Environment Protection Officer, EPA Victoria), Alistair Nairn (Advisor - Community & Environmental Partners)

Cleanaway: Mark Globan (Regional Manager Victoria Post Collections), Kieren McDermott (Environment Specialist), Mick Beljac (National Landfill Gas & Environment Manager), Alan O'Brien (Environment and Technical Manager), Olga Ghiri (Stakeholder and Community Relations Manager)

Guests:

Apologies: Edward Hood (Head of Engineering & Compliance), Bruno Pronesti (Finance Business Partner)

Facilitator - Jen Lilburn

Note taker - Andrea Mason

| 6:00 | Arrival, Catch up, Light Refreshments | |
|--------------|---|---|
| 6:30 | Welcome | Jen Lilburn |
| | Progress on actions: | |
| (10) | Action 251115_1: TCL to distribute the groundwater report no less than one month before the next TLCCG meeting. Action 251115_2: Mick to clarify what automated shutoff systems are currently in place with the flare, and whether it is possible for untreated gases to be released (e.g. if the flare operates outside the design criteria). | |
| | Action 251115_3: Kieren to provide further clarification around the safety procedures for the flare operations. Action 251115_4: TCL to invite the flare engineers to provide their testing report next year and present at the next TLCCG meeting. Action 251115_5: The community members to put together a list and present the issues that are still of concern to the community and that have not yet been satisfactorily addressed and a point of frustration, for presentation at the next TLCCG meeting. Action 251115_6: Jen to call for agenda items from the community in future. Action 251115_7: The community should supply a community check list which TCL can use for any material they present so that they are prepared for the questions that are likely to follow. Action 251115_8: Jen and Olga to use the community agenda items at the next meeting to develop the meeting timetable for 2016. Action 251115_9: Alistair to investigate the presentation of the audit reform process to TLCCG. | |
| 6:40 (5) | Update on Cleanaway changes | Olga Ghiri |
| 6:45 (10) | Community Consultant Assessment | Alistair Nairn |
| 6:55 (60) | Community Perspectives on Outstanding Issues | Harry van Moorst/Helen van den Berg |
| 7:55 (20) | Flare Sampling Process Update | Mick Beljac |
| 8:15 (15) | Well Testing Update Stormwater Connection and Wetlands Update Groundwater Report Update | Kieren McDermott |
| 8:30 (5) | Update on Rezoning of Buffer land | Olga Ghiri |
| 8:35 (5) | General Business – Hot Loads in Trucks | Alan O'Brien |
| 8:40 (5) | Wrap Up | Jen Lilburn |
| 8:45 | Meeting close | |